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Parent Council


	Parent Members Present: 
	
	

	Karen Boath
	Neil Paterson
	Malcolm J Taylor

	John Corrigan (Vice Chair)
	Kathy Robertson (Chair WAG)
	Fiona Waddell (Secretary)

	Lyndey Davie
	Alison Ross (Acting Treasurer)
	Ann Warren

	Susan Grieve (Exec Secretary)
	Claire Shaw
	Louise Valentine

	Geoff Hobson
	Jane Stork (Chair)
	


	In attendance: 
	
	

	Eric Summers (Rector)
	Steven Bell
	Catriona Duff, (Teacher)

	Tom Cumming (Pupil)
	
	


	Apologies: 
	
	

	Carol de Klerk
	Jackie Low
	


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome & Apologies
Jane Stork welcomed Steven Bell, Active Schools Co-ordinator, new teacher representative Mrs Catriona Duff, Pupil Council Rep Tom Cumming and new members.  Apologies as noted.

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.


	

	3
	Correspondence

This was shared. The next meeting with the Director of Education for secondary schools is to be held on 6th march at Arbroath High School.

	JS

	4
	Rock Climbing Club

Neil Paterson proposed that the school might start a rock climbing club, and introduced Steven Bell, Active School Co-ordinator.  Steven invited the parent council to put in a bid for funding from ‘2014 Communities’ to support this activity.  The funding would cover 8 sessions at the Dundee Climbing Wall leading up to 2 climbing sessions at Kirriemuir Quarry, which is unsuitable for complete beginners.  The funding is worth £1800, and participants would work towards qualification from the National Indoor Climbing Awards Scheme.  Equipment other than personal safety gear is provided, and participation would be open to teachers as well as pupils, with the hope that once funding has ceased, the club could continue under the leadership of interested teachers and/or parents, and would be able to fund itself.  Neil was keen to point out that this was an inter-generational project.
The parent council agreed to support this application.  Steven and Neil to progress this.
Other sporting clubs were discussed, and Geoff Hobson agreed to investigate the possibility of a sailing club at Forfar Loch.


	SB/NP

GH

	4
	Matters Arising
	

	
	Minibus drivers – John Corrigan is already a qualified minibus driver as is Jackie Low, and both have offered their services on a list of volunteers.  Geoff Hobson volunteered to take the minibus driving test.
The rector to come back to use with names of any teachers who would be interested in training.

	ES

	5
	Communications Sub Group
	

	
	The new Facebook page is now live, and all members were urged to ‘like’ it, so that we can have a proper, searchable name, which requires 26 likes.

No FAQs have yet been received for the website.  Fiona to approach guidance teachers for some ideas.

	FW

	6
	WAGs
	

	
	Ticket sales going well for disco on 25th February.  Alison has the licence, and Malcolm is sorting the bar – thanks to both.  Colin Duncan is doing the disco.  It was agreed that nibbles rather than sandwiches would be provided this year to ease on preparation time and expense.
Profits from the disco will kick-start the new ‘minibus fund’.

A new ‘minibus group’ to be created with the special objective or raising money as quickly as possible for this project.  Jane to head this up.  Cluster primary school will also be invited to join in the fundraising, as the school minibus is sometimes used by them, and will ultimately benefit their children, once they move to Webster’s.

The quiz night will be planned for the end of the school year.  Kathy to bring plans to next meeting.

	JS

KR

	7
	Liaison with Forfar Academy Parent Council
	

	
	The first meeting is due to be scheduled.  Ann Warren volunteered to be a Webster’s representative along with John Corrigan.

We already have some good links with cluster primary school Parent Councils.  Jane to email chairs to see if there would be support for a meeting together


	JS

	8
	Pupil Council
	

	
	Tom Cumming reported that the rector had provided the pupil council with a budget of £3000 for improvements that would benefit the whole school.  A suggestion is that this should be spent on Dyson ‘blade’ hand dryers, as well as a contribution towards a photography competition for lower years.  The Parent Council would like to make use of the winning photographs.  Tom to find out who will own the copyrights.

	TC

	9
	Curriculum for Excellence (CfE)Sub Group
	

	
	This is now also known as ‘the new curriculum’.  On 22nd February there will be a special evening for S2 parents to talk about CfE.  S1 parents will also be invited.  A careers convention is also being held on Feb 15th.  Because of the new structure and course choices, pupils need to plan their careers earlier, so S2 pupils are being encouraged to attend. Jane to speak and encourage parents to become involved in Parent Council and to launch the minibus appeal.

	JS

	
	Expressive Arts Evening
	

	
	This is to be retained in its current format, and not combined with a ‘young achievers’ evening.  The Rector is still keen to have an evening that celebrates achievements, and this could possible involve the cluster primary schools.  Jane and Kathy to come up with ideas for this.

	JS/KR

	9
	 Rector’s Report 
	

	
	· The school chemistry team was recently very successful in the ‘Top of the Bench’ competition at St Andrews University, with Donald Hobson being a particularly strong member of the team.  They are to attend the national finals in London with Dr McIntyre and Mrs Anne Collins.  The competition pays for the final team members to attend, but the school would like the other pupils involved in this competition to go as well.  It will cost in the region of £250 to cover the cost of 4 pupils and 2 additional adults to attend.  The Parent Council agreed to provide £250 towards this.
· The 6th Year Burns supper was a great success.  Additionally, fifteen 6th years took part in the Church Burns supper at Memus Hall, providing entertainment in the form of dancing, singing and piping, and Tom Cumming was the chair.
· Mrs Catriona Duff has been appointed as successor to Mr Fairlie who recently retired, as principle teacher of social subjects.

· Fair Trade coffee morning planned for 21st April.  Add to agenda for next meeting.

· Easter revision school will not be taking place this year.  Alternative arrangements for supervised revision are being made, and these will be published to all parents in due course.  Details to be provided for Parent Council Website.


	FW

ES

	10
	AOCB 
	

	
	John Corrigan reported that a group of Masai Warriors is to tour Scotland in September, and they are looking for venues.  The Parent Council agreed that it would be very exciting to invite them to Kirriemuir.  John to find out further details.

	JC

	11
	Date of Next Meeting
Tuesday  20th March at 7pm in the staff room.

	


